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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

To begin with I would like to say a 
very well done to Year 1 for their 
excellent Assembly. I learned 
something new today: Scott and 
his team walked 800 miles  to the 
Antarctic. It always amazes me how 
well the children speak in front of 
an audience, even at their young 
age. 

This week the Year 6 children  
went on a visit to the St Albans mu-
seum, where they delved back into 
the murky world of crime and pun-
ishment, and learned of some of 
the harsh punishments that were 
handed out to some of the resi-
dents of St Albans. The children 
were very well behaved and a cred-
it to the school. Thanks you to the 
Year 6 team for organising the trip. 

On Wednesday, it was the Year 3 
children’s turn to go out of school, 
with the class heading to Hendon 
RAF museum. It sounds like they 
had a really good day exploring 
different aircraft and learning 
about the Second World War. Just  

like the Year 6 pupils, they behaved 
extremely well and were a credit to 
the school. 

This week saw us recognise safer 
internet day with the children and 
feeling good week.  

On Monday the children had a 
chance to meditate with our guest 
teacher Lisa Wilson. It was certainly 
calm in the school that day and it 
was great to see the children relax-
ing in the hall. We also had a Mental 
Health parents drop in session, 
which was a good success. 

I have noticed that lots of our chil-
dren have mobile phones.  Please be 
mindful that many of the social me-
dia apps are targeted at a much old-
er audience than Primary aged pu-
pils. Every year schools are getting 
more and more relationship prob-
lems coming in from outside school 
because of mobile phone use.  If 
your child has a phone please help 
us by keeping a close eye on what 
they are up to on them and discuss 
with them what they are using them 
for. 

Have a lovely week!  

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Two lots of children this week, for 
Monday and Friday: Congratulations 

Y1 Aidan & Henry, T2 Hollie & Lau-
ren, Y3 Sylvia & Farah, Y4 Idy & Lu-
cia, Y5 Luke & Jocelyn, Y6 Rysha & 
Quinn 

PHILOSOPHY FOR CHILDREN 

This weeks question to discuss at 
home is from Indy: 

Why are girls always weak in 
Fairy Stories? 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

19th Jan - 9th Feb (every Weds) —
Watford FC in Year 6 

Mon 14th Feb—HALF TERM WEEK 

Mon 21st Feb—BACK TO SCHOOL 

 



Crimson Poison 

By Susan Moore 

Recommended by Hollie (Year 3) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Nat Walker lives on a junk boat in Hong Kong with 
her dragon robot, Fizz. Together they take on fierce 
pirates in Borneo, whiles Nat’s sinister aunt tries to 
steal her gaming empire millions. I am really enjoy-

ing this because it’s really exciting.”  

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 

Breakfast/After School Club  

Please make your payments and bookings for breakfast 

and afterschool club for after half term.  

Party Lettings  

We can now take bookings again for the school hall for 

birthday parties/events. If you are interested please com-
plete the form before and the office will be in touch: 

https://forms.office.com/r/sHBfkzcSdf 

Lost Property 

The pile is building up again, please come and check, it’s 

by the school office under the hatch in a big red box! 
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